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Dear Colleagues,

UN/CEFACT and Core Components

Over the past few weeks there appears to have been some misunderstanding about the UN/CEFACT Steering Group (CSG) position with respect to the joint core component work initiated by X12 and the UN/EDIFACT Working Group (EWG). This statement aims to provide clarity and allay any concerns that may unintentionally have been caused.

1. The CSG unequivocally supports the continuation of the core component work started by the Joint Core Component (JCC) Team. 

2. The CSG has agreed that all of its ebXML-related work be managed by the Electronic Business Transitional ad hoc Working Group (eBTWG), until the permanent Electronic Business Working Group (ebWG) is formed.

3. Given this decision, it is clear that the JCC work will be a substantive part of the Core Component Projects within the eBTWG.

4. To facilitate this approach, it is hoped that the core component draft specification work, currently being undertaken by JCC, can be sufficiently complete at the September Rotterdam EWG meeting for input to the eBTWG meeting in October. 

5. With this in mind, the eBTWG Executive has approved the Core Component Specification Project Proposal as submitted by JCC members. This is now being followed by a call for participation and contribution. (www.ebtwg.org) All former JCC members are invited to become part of the Core Component Project Team. A former JCC member will be appointed the Project team leader.

6. The CSG fully appreciates the significant part that X12 has played in the development of the core component work, along with the EWG membership, and looks forward to this contribution continuing within the eBTWG. Accordingly, the JCC work will be appropriately recognised in the end product.

7. The CSG encourages interim work between eBTWG meetings for continued input to eBTWG. This may include member organizations hosting such interim meetings.

I hope that this statement has clarified the CSG position with respect to the Core Component work. 

Yours sincerely,

Ray Walker

Chair, UN/CEFACT Steering Group

